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0ur first meeting for 2014 was held on Monday 
17th February with 45 members and friends 
gathering at our usual venue.  A big welcome 
to all – especially to all visitors whose details 
follow further along in the Newsletter. 
 

President Barbara conducted the general 
meeting which was followed by our Guest 
Speaker – our member Terry Musgrave.   
 

Terry has connections to six First Fleeters and 
today introduced us to his First Fleeter 
forebears Owen Cavanough and Margaret 
(Dowling) Darnell.  This is a brief summary. 
 

Owen Cavanough was born in Gosport 
Hampshire UK and at the age of 25 became an 
Able Seaman sailing with the First Fleet aboard 
the Flagship Sirius. 
 

Margaret Dowling Darnell was an Irish Lass 
born 1766 in Dublin.  In 1787 she was 
convicted of stealing a dozen desert knives and 
forks valued at 6 shillings.  She was sentenced 
to 7 years transportation and sailed aboard the 
Prince of Wales.  Margaret had a son by Private 
Charles Green in December 1788 and when 
she was transferred to Norfolk Island in 1790 
on board the Sirius her child travelled with her. 
Also on board the Sirius was Owen Cavanaugh 
and the couple were married on Norfolk Island 
by the Rev. Richard Johnson. 
 

The couple and their family left Norfolk Island 
in 1796 and farmed 60 acres at Pitt Town 
Bottoms.  In 1802 they received a land grant at 
Ebenezer on the Hawkesbury River and gave 4 
of their acres for a church to be built.   
 

 
The Ebenezer 
Church was 

erected in 1809, 
funded by 15 of 

the pioneer 
families who 
each donated 

£10. 
     

   It is the oldest surviving church in Australia.  
 

Owen & Margaret had 7 children together – 
four boys and two girls and Charles Green 
remained part of their family. In the flood of 
1841 while picking wild tobacco to be used in 
the tanning process Owen accidentally 
drowned as, like many other seamen of the 
time, he couldn’t swim. He was aged 79 years. 
His wife Margaret had died in 1834 and both 
are buried at Sackville. 
 

This 
painting of 
the family 
home 
“Peacocks” 
now owned 
by Terry’s 
cousin is 
part of a 
Hawksbury
Heritage 
Farm.   
 

     
Terry (centre) with his wife Judy, cousins Donald and 
Sandra and two of our members Phil Aubin & Yvonne 
Bradley who share some of Terry’s ancestry. 
 

Many thanks to Terry for a most entertaining 
insight into his family history! 
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Hope the following make you smile. 

 
You know you’re Australian when: 
 
* You believe that stubbies can be either drunk or worn. 
* You pronounce Melbourne as 'Mel-bin'. You believe the 'L' in the word 'Australia' is optional. 
* You believe it makes sense for a country to have a $1 coin that's twice as big as its $2 coin  
* You can translate: 'Dazza and Shazza played Acca Dacca on the way to Maccas.' 
* You believe it makes perfect sense for a nation to decorate its highways with large fibreglass bananas, prawns 
and sheep. 
* You think 'Woolloomooloo' is a perfectly reasonable name for a place. 
* You're secretly proud of our killer wildlife.  
* You understand that 'Wagga Wagga' can be abbreviated to 'Wagga' but 'Woy Woy' can't be called 'Woy'. 
* You believe that cooked-down axle grease makes a good breakfast spread. You've also squeezed it through 

Vita Wheats (or Saos) to make little Vegemite worms. 
* You believe all famous Kiwis are actually Australian, until they stuff up, at which point they again become 
Kiwis. 
* Beetroot with your Hamburger... Of course. 
* You believe that every important discovery in the world was made by an Australian but then sold off to the 
Yanks for a pittance. 
* You understand that 'excuse me' can sound rude, While 'scuse me' is always polite. 

* You know what it's like to swallow a fly, on occasion via your nose. 
* You call your best friend 'a total bastard' but someone you really, truly despise is just 'a bit of a bastard'. 
* You know it's not summer until the steering wheel is too hot to handle and a seat belt buckle becomes a 
pretty good branding iron. 
* You still think of Kylie as 'that girl off Neighbours'. 
* You know how to abbreviate every word, all of which usually end in -o: arvo, combo, garbo, kero, metho, 
milko, muso, rego, servo, smoko, speedo, righto, goodo etc. 
* You know that there is a universal place called "woop woop" located in the middle of nowhere...no matter 
where you actually are.  
* You have some time in your life slept with Aeroguard on in the summer. Maybe even as perfume. 
* You've only ever used the words - tops, ripper, sick, mad, rad, sweet - to mean good. And then you place 
'bloody' in front of it when you REALLY mean it. 
* You say 'no worries' quite often, whether you realise it or not. 
* You've drank your tea/coffee/milo through a Tim Tam. 
* You know that the barbecue is a political arena; the person holding the tongs is always the boss and usually a 
man. And the women make the Salad. 
 
* And you will forward this list to other Australians, here and overseas, realising that only they will understand!!! 
 
    ____________________________________ 
 

More on Identity theft: 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



                       

       Hunter Valley Chapter News 
 

 

                                          Our Chapter needs your help! 
 
1:   Due to ill health President Barbara announced that she will be retiring as our President at the 
AGM in August.   Barbara will continue as Vice President and as other members of the committee 
are happy to continue in their current roles their combined experience will be a great support. 
 

   Are you the member we need to take over this role for our Chapter to continue? 
 

Please give this serious consideration and don’t hesitate to ring Barbara for a chat as 
without a President the future of our vibrant Chapter will be in doubt. 

 
2:   As reported at the last meeting our planned Australia Day booth on the Newcastle 
Foreshore had to be cancelled due to a series of unforseen health issues among the 
Chapter’s Committee members.  Jeanette Green has suggested a separate Committee be 
formed with its sole purpose being to organise these information sessions and displays, not 
only on Australia Day, but throughout the year, to be part of various Family History and 
Historical Society events.  In the past we have found there was great interest from 
passersby to learn not only more of our Nation’s and Newcastle’s early history but of our 
First Fleet ancestry.  Thanks to Malcolm Burns and Ed Grant our first volunteers. 
 

Any member or friend of our Chapter is welcome to become part of this Committee – again 
call Barbara or a committee member for a chat.  
  
 

*** Our membership officer, Cynthia, reminds members that if you are contacted re First 
Fleet membership, either refer them directly to her or take their details and forward them 
to Cynthia who will send out the appropriate paperwork.   

 

For further information about the Fellowship, Membership, or of our Chapter in general 
our Hunter Valley Website can be accessed on the net:   www.firstfleetershunter.com.au .  
 

  

 
            First Fleet Chapter of Moreton has issued the challenge for those with 
               First Fleeters to contribute their First Fleet story on line – view on 

http://fellowshipfirstfeeters.org.au/    Click on ships – click of any ship and scroll down 
the list of people.  Some are highlighted in blue – these already have stories submitted. 
 

         Don Cornford can be contacted at PO Box 101 Mt. Ommaney QLD 4074. 

 
 
 

At our February meeting it was a 
great pleasure to welcome new 
members and visitors: 
 

      Mary & Sam Hurron 
                              FF Ann Forbes 
 

                          George & Wendy Gain 
       Barbara & Bill Gow     

 FF’s Rope & Pulley 
 

                  Mary  & Graham  Woodlands 
     FF’s John Randall, John Martin     
 

    Visitors with Terry Musgrave - wife Judy,  
     cousins Susan O’Brien and Don Mitchell. 
   

   
 

 

            March Birthdays: 

                 
 
 

 
 

       
 

      Many happy returns to: 
 

Neridah Kentwell        Vera Lumley               

Jan Halson                    Carole Almond                                                       

Margaret Annan          Johan Van Woerkom           

Irma Foster                                

 
 

 



 

 

Up-coming dates For Your diary 
 
 

 

 

    

Outing Monday 17th March Tocal 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

On the 17th March we will visit Tocal College 
for a guided tour of the homestead and farm 
which is located on Tocal Rd. Paterson.  We 
will be car pooling for the hour’s drive and 
meeting at the Senior Citizens Hall 
Adamstown leaving at 9am.  For those 
travelling independently we will meet at 
10.15am at the homestead for the tour that 
begins at 10.30 am.  The tour runs till 3.00pm 
and includes lunch. Cost $35pp. 
    
Please contact Yvonne on 49574758 for more 
information or to make a booking. 
 
 

              Saturday 5th April 

Wallabadah memorial gardens. 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
We have been invited to join members of the 
North West Chapter to visit the gardens. 

Stone Mason Ray Collins carved the names 
of all those who travelled on the First & 
Second Fleets on tablets found along the 
garden pathways.  The memorial on the 
New England Highway is on the banks of 
the Quirindi Creek.  Contact Yvonne for 
more details. 
 

 

 

 

       

    Your invitation to our next 

general meeting Monday 14th April 

 

        
 
 

 When: 
 

   14th April 2014  
 

* Due to a later than usual Easter   
this meeting has been brought 

forward a week. 
 

     Where: 
 

   Senior Citizens Hall 
       Brunker Road, Adamstown 

 

                             Time: 
 

10 for 10.30 am 
 

Tea & Coffee on arrival 
 
                     Guest Speaker: 

 

                     Athol Searston 
 

 will introduce us to his First Fleet 
ancestor 

 

John Nicholls 
 

                    Cost: $5 pp. 
 

Please bring a small plate of finger food to   
share as we enjoy lunch together! 

 

              Easter door prize!! 
 

           Kitchen Roster:  Jeanette Green,           

Margaret Moulston, Cynthia Huggup 

 
            
             Tuesday 13th May 

 

              Anniversary of the sailing  
                    of the First Fleet: 

 

As usual a luncheon to mark 
this special day will be held.   
Location and other details at a      
later date.  
 

       Your Editor,  Judy Aubin 

 

javascript:openImageGalleryViewwindow();
http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=t&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=web&cd=12&cad=rja&ved=0CJQBEKgfMAs&url=http://www.cosmotourist.com/travel/d/i/2554172/tab/3/t/quirindi/first-fleet-memorial-gardens/photos/&ei=TO8GU9fmLs3TkAXo1oC4BQ&usg=AFQjCNHlCI86nNUY-e8sjjA6STWvBDWFQQ&bvm=bv.61725948,d.dGI
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/File:Easter-Eggs-1.jpg

